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ALUMNI COUNCIL REPORT Alumni Council 1983-84

Dear Alumnus,
As you read this issue of the Aviso you may ask 

yourself, as I have, where the summer of ’83 (or 
this year, for that matter) has gone. Time certainly 
has passed quickly for me with all the summer 
alumni activities, including the successful Summer 
Enrichment Conference, heritage alumnae lunch­
eon (70 in attendance) and the Heritage Square 
project which included a dinner and phonothon, 
and various alumni gatherings.

A new year is upon us (both academically and 
fiscally). God has blessed the college with another 
record attendance. Praise His Name!

You may remember from a previous Aviso article 
that the Alumni Council accepted the challenge in 
July of 1982 of raising $100,000 for the college 
general operating fund. After 14 months, $72,713 
has been received toward this goal. The Alumni 
Association is deserving of recognition for its con­
tinued tangible support of its alma mater. A review 
of the last five years’ giving statistics point out that 
alumni have contributed $671,086 to capital, gen­
eral, and other restricted funds. Nearly a quarter 
million dollars during this five-year interval was de­
signated for the general fund while $166,175 
boosted the capital (bricks and mortar) projects. 
Thanks to each one of you for your part in support­
ing the college.

A hearty welcome to two new Alumni Council 
members! Dr. Stu Walker (’71) is an assistant pro­
fessor of biology at Ball State University in Muncie, 
Indiana, while Roy Kern (73), former director of 
Cedarville College public relations department, 
currently serves as assistant manager for the Larry 
Barnes Insurance Agency of Trenton, Missouri.

A very special thank you to outgoing chairman 
Jim Engelmann (’66) and Dale Pritchett (’68), vice 
chairman, for their faithful service to the Cedarville 
College Alumni Association.

Sincerely in Christ,

DIRECTOR OF ALUMNI RELATIONS
Mr. Gary Kuhn 
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314 
513/766-2211, ext. 331 office

Mr. T. Stuart Walker, 71 
2009 Alden 
Muncie, IN 47304 
317/286-3152 res.

Mr. Roy W. Kern 73  
4650 S. Glenn 
Springfield, MO 65807 
417/887-7221 res.

Mrs. David (Debbie) Haffey, ’68 
3710 Wilberforce-Clifton Rd. 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314 
513/767-7037 res.

Rev. Cal Searles, 7 7  
Rt. 3, Box 212B 
Wakeman, OH 44889 
419/929-1153 res.

Mrs. John (Sandra) Entner, ’59 
4409 Burchdale 
Kettering, OH 45540 
513/293-0104 res.

Dr. Ron Grosh, ’67 
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314 
513/766-5215 res.

Mr. Donald P. Leach ’68 
1481 Fanchon St. 
Wheaton, IL 60187 
312/260-1761 res.

Mr. John “Butch" Potter, 7 9  
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314 
317/852-5768 res.
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The conference is not all business and Bible study. Much 
time is set aside for recreational activities which included 
basketball, racquetball, and late night volleyball games. 
Some of the men enjoyed playing golf, while their wives 
pursued the sales at the many antique shops in nearby 
Waynesville. There is something for everyone -  museums, 
fishing, paddleboating, or just the freedom to rest.

The children received more than babysitting, thanks to the 
organization of Cindy Carr (76) who arranged for area alumni 
to assist in a daily program for the children.

A special feature of the conference was the “mystery 
dinner!” which ended the conference Saturday afternoon. A 
meal of spaghetti, meat balls, vegetables, salad, bread, 
tomato juice, ice cream, brownies, and the tableware were 
identified by a corresponding economic term. The order in 
which each person requested his four course meal was the 
way he or she received it. Many moments were spent in 
laughter as a typical course of dividends, principal, and stocks 
and bonds produced brownies, spaghetti, carrots, and celery 
sticks with only a knife with which to eat.

Several alumni deserving recognition for their services on 
the organization committee are: John (’60) and Sandra 
(Millikin ’59) Entner, Michael (’68) and Carol (Simonetti 68) 
Hamilton, Deborah (Bush’68) Haffey and Ron Coriell (’69). It 
was the desire of this committee to provide a low cost, 
spiritually enriching vacation. All responses indicated it was 
worth the $35 fee. We hope to see you at Summer 
Enrichment ’84 on July 4-7!

What is the average salary for the average American 
family? How much more does this family spend than it earns 
annually? Consumer prices have jumped by what percent 
since 1967? Which of the presidents’ faces appear on U.S. 
currency? How many Americans die without a will? These 
and many more similar questions were raised and answered 
at the Alumni Summer Enrichment Conference.

The theme for the conference was “The Christian, His 
Finances and the Economy.” Speakers selected for their 
expertise in diversified economic fields included Dr. Allen 
Monroe who addressed Christians and the Economic Order 
Contemporary Economic Problems, and Sound Investment 
Strategy. Dr. Robert Gromacki presented an excellent 
Biblical challenge with his messages on Who Owns What? 
Are You a Biblical Giver? and Do You Love God or Gold?
Cedarville College business mananger Kenneth St. Clair 
shared ways on How to Pay Less Tax...Legally and How To 
Develop a Family Budget.

Various other topics presented at the conference in the 
elective section included: teaching your children financial 
responsibility, real estate, life insurance, and ways for the 
homemaker to save dollars.

For the 68 alumni, family members, and friends of 
Cedarville College, the third annual Summer Enrichment 
Conference was, according to one participant, “a great three 
days in Cedarville.”
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A lum ni G atherings
Plan now to attend the following alumni fellowship op-

M EN’S VARSITY  
BASKETBALL

W O M EN’S VARSITY  
BASKETBALL

portunities in your area. Similar gatherings have proved N o v . 1 8 ,1 9 C e d a r v ille  In v ita tio n a l H 6 :0 0  & N o v . 19 A lu m n i H 1:00

to be a great way to support Cedarville College, Coach D y k e , G ra c e , W ilm in g to n 8 :0 0 D e c .  2 H e id e lb e r g H 7 :3 0

Don Callan, and all the athletes as they strive for victory. N o v . 2 2 Indiana T ech  (Ft. W ayn e , IN ) A 7 :3 0 D e c .  3 O h io  D o m in ic a n H 3 :0 0

If you live in the area, you will receive a separate mailing N o v . 2 5 -2 6 W ilm in g to n  In v ita tio n a l A 7 :0 0  & D e c .  6 M t. S t . J o sep h A 7 :0 0

giving the details, If you wish to know more about any of C a p ita l, C e d a r v ille , 9 :0 0 D e c .  9 -1 0 C e d a r v ille  T o u rn a m en t H 6 :0 0  &

these events, please write or call the Alumni Office or the W V  S tate G ra c e , M t. V e rn o n , 8 :0 0

alumnus indicated: N o v . 2 9 D y k e H 7 :3 0 W itte n b er g

D e c .  3 O h io  W es le y a n A 7 :3 0 C o n so la t io n  &  F in a ls 1 1 :00

1) Fort Wayne, IN Tues, Nov. 22,1983 D e c . 6 F ranklin H 7 :3 0 &  1 :00

Indiana Tech D e c . 10 M arion H 7 :3 0 D e c .  2 7 C lark  T e c h  (sc r im m a g e )

Rev. Randy Patton A L U M N I N IG H T D e c . 3 0 -3 1 S p r in g  A rb o r  T o u rn a m en t A

915RewillDrive D e c . 12 W itten b erg A 7 :3 0 1 J a n .7* D e f ia n c e A 2 :0 0

219/432-3016 D e c . 17 B lu ff to n H 8 :0 0 1 Jan . 10* B lu ff to n H 5 :1 5

Jan . 3 Fran k lin A 7 :3 0 Jan 14* F in d la y H 3 :0 0

2) Delaware, OH Sat., Dec. 3,1983 Jan . 7 T iffin A 7 :3 0 J a n . 17* W ilm in g to n A 7 :3 0

Ohio Wesleyan Jan . 14 U rbana H 7 :3 0 1 Jan . 19 E arlham A 7 :0 0

Dale Geist Jan . 17 M a lo n e A 7 :3 0 J a n .21 O tterb ein A 2 :0 0

2835 Bunty Station Road Jan . 21 M o u n t V ern o n  N a z a ren e A 7 :3 0 Jan . 2 4 * U rb an a H 5 :1 5

614/369-5719 J a n .2 4 O h io  D o m in ica n H 7 :3 0 J a n .28 W o o s te r A 2 :0 0

Jan. 2 8 R io  G ran de A 7 :3 0 J a n .31 B lu ff to n A 7 :0 0

3) Cedarville College Sat., Dec. 10,1983 J a n .31 W a lsh A 7 :3 0 F e b .4 * D e fia n c e H 3 :0 0

Athletic Center F eb . 4 T iffin H 7 :3 0 F e b . 7* W ilm in g to n H 7 :3 0

Alumni Night Y E L L O W  JA C K E T  N IG H T F eb . 9 C lark  T ech H 7 :0 0

F eb . 7 U rbana A 7 :3 0 F eb . 11 O h io  W e s le y a n A 2 :0 0

4) Columbus, OH Sat. Dec. 18,1983 F eb . 11 M a lo n e H 7 :3 0 F eb . 14* U rban a A 5 :1 5

Ohio Dominican F eb . 14 M o u n t V ern o n  N a z a ren e H 7 :3 0 F e b . 18* F in d la y A 3 :0 0

Elton Acker F e b . 18 O h io  D o m in ic a n A 2 :0 0

10191 Oxford Drive F e b .21 R io  G ran de H 7 :3 0 ’̂ C on feren ce g a m e s

Pickerington, OH F e b . 2 5 W a lsh H 7 :3 0

614/868-5333
M ar. 6 -8

P A R E N T S ’ N IG H T  

N A I A  D istr ic t 2 2

M ar. 1 2 -1 8 N A IA  N a tio n a ls K C

Placement Serving Alumni
The Placement Office continues to expand its services for 

Cedarville College alumni. Due to increasing contacts and re­
sponses from employers, requests are contingent on various 
years of experience. The Placement Offices wishes to in­
crease its data bank to be able to respond positively to these 
job opportunites. If alumni sense God is leading them to 
another area, the Placement Office would be happy to assist 
them in any way possible.

Available monthly at no cost is the Job Opportunity Bulletin 
from the Placement Office. Current vacancies in government, 
business, social services, elementary education, secondary 
education, administration, and higher education are listed. 
After January 1, the cost is $5 per year. Dave Gaffner (’69), di­
rector of placement, encourages alumni who have responsi­
bility for hiring to advertise opportunities for employment in 
this job bulletin.

The establishment of an alumni network system would be 
helpful to our college family. This summer an alumnus hired a 
“top-notch” graduating senior. That is a repeat of other similar 
situations. If you are in a position to hire or know of career op- 
portunities/job vacancies, please contact Dave Gaffner.

The second annual Career Day is being held this October 
on Tuesday the 18th. Those alumni returning for Homecom­
ing are encouraged to stay to represent their places of busi­
ness for the current student population. Last year alumni rep­
resented accounting firms, a social agency, large industry, 
and institutions of higher learning. If you can participate in this 
year’s Career Day, please contact the Placement Office at 
Cedarville College -  513/766-2211.

Tuition Free Credits

Left to right: Curt Sanders, Elaine Gardner, Elizabeth Shepherd, 
Jeffrey Graven

For four high school juniors, earning ten hours of college 
credit hardly seemed like an enjoyable way to spend a sum­
mer vacation. However, it proved to be otherwise for Elaine 
Gardner, Curt Sanders, Elizabeth Shepherd, and Jeffrey Gra­
ven, children of Cedarville alumni, who experienced college 
life this summer on the campus of Cedarville College.

This tuition-free program is designed to acquaint young 
people with academic life on a Christian campus by permitting 
them to take up to ten hours of general education courses.

Elaine is the daughter of Dave (’56) and Joan (Austin 
’56N) Gardner, while Beth’s parents are Ray (’60) and Phyllis 
Shepherd. Don (’81) and Mary Sanders are the parents of 
Curt. Jeff is the son of Richard (’61N) and Donis (Collier ’61) 
Graven.
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President Paul Dixon announced that the theme for the 1983-84 college year is “His Best Requires Our Best.”

Patterson Hall, former men’s dormitory, has been remodeled to house the new Patterson Clinic. The former health center was de­
molished September 20.

Dr. Rex Rogers, academic computer services director, reports that the Cedarville College Academic Computer Center, housing a 
Digital Equipment Corporation “VAX 11-750” computer system, will be operational for the 1982-83 fall quarter.

Copy Center manager Steve Hubbard was elected to serve as a village council member in Cedarville.

Dr. Martin Clark, director of counseling services, was recently awarded certification by the National Board of Certified Counselors. 
Dr. Clark was in the first group in the nation to achieve certification by the NBCC, a new professional regulatory agency for coun­
selors.

The climax for the 1983 Cedarville College track team was winning the co-championship of the NCCAA, sharing the coveted title 
with Mid-American Nazarene College.

A new water system has been added to campus and is expected to be operational by November!

Duo vocalists, pianists, organists, and trumpeters Ron and Gary Matthews presented a sacred concert on October 1.

Dr. David Burnham, senior pastor of Bibletown Community Church in Boca Raton, Florida, was the speaker for the Fall Bible Con­
ference, September 26-30.

The winner of the 11th Annual Cedarville Baptist Open with a 36-hole total of 147 was Tim Birk (79) from Ypsilanti, 
Michigan.

Dr. Andy Telford, Bible College teacher for over fifty years and founder of three churches in Canada, addressed the pastors attend­
ing Cedarville’s 16th Annual Pastors’ Conference September 12-15. Dr. Hugh Hall, director of church relations, coordinated the 
conference.

Coming from 12 states and 62 different churches, 696 high school students and 46 chaperones attended Salute to Summer, states 
Dave Ormsbee (78), director of admissions.

The new album, “The Kingsmen Quartet,” features Tom DeMeester (’83), and seniors Paul Hayes, Dan Price, Wes Polsdorfer, and 
Dave Olsen, accompanist.

The Student Body Loan and Grant Fund, which was founded in 1972, reached the milestone of $100,000 during the summer. Over 
$7,000 will be given in grants as the principal is loaned to students.

New Faculty Profile
Eight new faculty join Cedarville College in anticipation of an enrollment of over 1,750.
Dr. Clifford W. Fawcett assumes the chairmanship of the Department of Business Administration. Dr. Fawcett brings to 

Cedarville extensive business, teaching, and consulting experience.
Dr. Raymond Bartholomew rejoins Cedarville’s English department. He is a 1957 alumnus and taught at Cedarville from 

1959-1966.
Gary Percesepe, a 1975 graduate, is assistant professor of Philosophy. He will soon receive a Ph.D. in philosophy from 

St. Louis University.
The Nursing Department welcomes two new professors. Mark Klimek is assistant professor of Nursing. He holds an 

M.S.N. from Wayne State University and formerly was an instructor of Nursing at Youngstown State University. Ruth 
Slocum has been a missionary nurse with Baptist Mid-Missions for the past 23 years. Miss Slocum is assistant professor of 
Nursing at Cedarville.

Martha Johnson becomes assistant professor of Secretarial Administration. She received her M.A. from the University of 
Northern Iowa and has taught at the college level for the last eight years.

Karol Hunt joins the Health and Physical Education Department as assistant professor. She received her Ph.D. from the 
University of Iowa in 1983. She is also a rated official in Indiana for high school basketball, volleyball, track, and baseball.

Stephen Young is coach/instructor of Physical Education. He is a 1975 graduate of Cedarville and has eight years of 
teaching experience in Florida schools.
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Left to right: Merlin Ager, Sharon Eimers, James Biddle, Helen Hall, 
Sue Baker, Ellen Glanville, Beverly Monroe, Dwayne Frank, and 
Omer Bonenberger.

by Dwight Myfelt ’85
“Our goal as a department,” states Dr. James Biddle, “is to 

prepare a teacher to know what to do, how to do it, and why it 
ought to be done.” Undertaking such a task requires that there 
exist a quality program and strong faculty to operate within 
that program. “Both of these are present within the Education 
Department,” states Biddle.

Members of the department present a blend of formal 
preparation and practical experience in Christian, mission, 
and public schools. James Biddle, Ph.D, chairman of the 
department, teaches Philosophy of Education. Dwayne 
Frank, Ed.D., is the director of secondary education and is an 
instructor in secondary methods courses. Merlin Ager, Ph.D., 
is director of student teaching and instructs The Learner and 
the Learning Process, and The Christian School courses. 
Susan Baker, M.Ed., instructor in mathematics content and 
methods, and Sharon Eimers, M.Ed., instructor in science 
methods and special education, are presently working to earn 
their doctorates at the University of Cincinnati. Beverly 
Monroe, M.A., is working on her doctorate at Miami University 
and instructs courses in children’s literature and social 
studies methods. Ellen Glanville, M.S., is an instructor in 
special education and Helen Hall, M.A., is an instructor in 
reading and early childhood courses. Omer Bonenberger, 
Ph.D., is an instructor in language arts, reading in content 
areas, and special education. Ron Coriell, M.A., instructs 
students in the area of arts and crafts.

The program for teacher education is strong. Approval by 
the State of Ohio Department of Education has been granted 
to offer programs leading to the four-year Ohio teaching 
certificate in four areas: elementary education (grades 1-8), 
kindergarten-elementary education (grades K-8), secondary 
education (grades 7-12 with 19 fields of specialization), and 
special teaching (grades K-12, music and physical 
education). The department also offers a program of study in 
special education.

The general program for any student involved in the 
Education Department combines course work with practical 
classroom experience. Each student is required to take the 
four basic courses: Introduction to Education, Exceptional 
Children, Philosophy of Education, and The Learner and the 
Learning Process. Also included in this program are three 
types of schoolroom experiences. The first is preliminary 
student involvement which consists of five consecutive days 
in the school setting, observing the school in general. The 
second type consists of three separate experiences during 
which the student becomes actively involved in teaching in 
the field of his choice. The third experience is a quarter of 
student teaching in which the student assumes complete 
control of the classroom.

In discussing the strengths of the program, Dr. Biddle

Education
stresses the importance of these three requirements. Each 
student completes his education having spent the equivalent 
of two quarters in the classroom. This time contributes to 
beginning teacher confidence, poise, and the ability to teach 
practically. Dr. Biddle also stresses the importance of the 
philosophical and theological understanding of Christian 
education that the program provides.

In addition to these basic courses and experiences, each 
student is instructed in his field of interest, whether 
elementary, special, or secondary education.

Growth is also taking place within the department. Recent 
additions have been the inclusion of the Spanish teaching 
field in the secondary education program and the addition of 
special education in which two programs of study are 
presently offered. Course work may be taken which prepares 
the student to serve special students within church ministries 
but provides no certification. The second program offers 
certification which may be obtained through cooperation with 
Wright State University. Students complete course work in 
their field of interest at the college and receive certification for 
that work from the college. Special education certification is 
received from Wright State. The degree is awarded from 
Cedarville College.

Special notice is deserving in the area of special education. 
Ellen Glanville is the full time instructor in this program. 
Because of their continuing interest in the education and care 
of the special child, Shepherd’s Inc. of Union Grove, 
Wisconsin, has underwritten the services of Miss Glanville to 
the college. Continuing development of this field includes the 
goal of eventually offering complete certification from the 
college in special education.

Another area of growth which the department is 
considering is in the area of graduate programs. This year the 
department is undertaking a formal feasibility study for a 
graduate program in education.

A strong program and a strong faculty combining to 
produce strong teachers: this is the goal of the Education 
Department. Continue to pray as the department strives to 
build upon a program which is already producing teachers 
who know what to do, how to do it, and why it ought to be 
done.
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Translation
Culminates

by Sandi (Welch ’64) Harner

Allen and Ruth Fisher

Work

As I write this article, a shipment of New Testaments is 
heading for the Ivory Coast -  the culmination of approxi­
mately six years’ work by Ruth (Hardy ’69) and Allen (’66) 
Fisher, missionaries with Baptist Mid-Missions. These New 
Testaments have been translated into the Neao dialect and 
are now ready for distribution. The work involved has been 
long and tedious. The Fishers first had to reduce the Neao 
dialect of the Guere language to writing. Hardly any linguistic 
work had been done in the dialect before the Fishers began in 
1974.

Only half the children and very few of the adults can speak 
or read French, which is the official language of the Ivory 
Coast. Therefore, having the Word of God in the language of 
the people was a necessity in the church planting ministry 
there. “The basic thrust of our work is in translation,” Ruth 
explained. “But our most important goal is in church planting 
and establishing churches here. You can’t establish churches 
without the Word of God in their language.” The Fishers are 
currently beginning to establish the third church in this area.

The Fishers carefully prepared themselves for the linguistic 
work they planned to do. Allen’s parents, Dr. and Mrs. Gerald 
Fisher, were missionaries in the Central African Republic for 
twenty years. “I had all my grade school training in Africa; so 
you could say that I just grew up being a missionary,” Allen 
explained. He came to Cedarville College knowing that God 
wanted him in linguistics. He was graduated in 1966 as the 
first foreign language major at Cedarville College. After that 
he earned a master’s degree in palestinology at The Ameri­
can Institute/Hebrew University in Israel, attended two lin­
guistic institutes, and studied language in France for a year. “I 
can’t think of a better background to work in translation than a 
strong English background,” Ruth added. After Cedarville 
College, she studied linguistics in both Switzerland and Eng­
land.

“Nationals have been a big help to us,” Allen said. “At first 
we spent well over half our time training nationals. This has 
paid off. Nationals now train other nationals.” One national 
particularly is very gifted in the area of language. He is 
presently studying Hebrew and is at the top of his class com­
peting with university graduates. He has a strong motivation 
and longs to see God’s Word in his own language.

The computer has done much to change the work of the 
Fishers, and they are excited about this potential. As they left 
the States August 25, Allen carried onto the plane a word pro­
cessor for their work in the Ivory Coast. “It eliminates the

many times that you have to retype something. I can change a 
word throughout the entire work, all at one time,” Fisher 
explained eagerly. He also has used the computer to prepare 
courses to teach translation. He now has eight courses on 
computer. The dictionary of the Neao dialect is now al­
phabetized on computer. Perhaps the most exciting potential 
for the computer, however, is the program on which Allen is 
currently working -  one which will actually translate one 
dialect into another. This program breaks down words, 
analyzes them, and substitutes the proper word from another 
dialect. “It would normally take me ten years to translate the 
New Testament into another dialect. With this program in the 
computer, I could have a New Testament translated in about 
one year.”

Would the computer save money? Just think -  it eliminates 
the need to pay someone to type copy. “We estimate that it 
costs $15,000 for someone to type. I have six translations 
needed for Chad. That’s $90,000. You can buy the machine 
for $9,000!”

The Fishers have that machine to finish their work in the 
Ivory Coast. But Ruth and Allen spend October to December 
each year in the Chad working on the translation of six 
dialects there. They have approximately $6500 toward the 
purchase of a computer for their work in this country. (Contri­
butions can be sent to the Allen Fisher Computer Account 
with Baptist Mid-Missions.)

When asked about their needs, the Fishers state that the 
computer is probably the greatest. But workers are also 
needed. This is a field where short-term workers could be 
most effective. Typists are always needed, as well as person­
nel for filing, maintenance, and the usual field responsibilities. 
“But I need an artist.” Allen said seriously. “Every time I fill out 
forms for needs on the field, I list the need for an artist, but I 
still do not have one.” The need consists of someone who can 
do line drawings, someone who could visit the Ivory Coast 
and see the culture. Then the Fishers can write and explain 
the pictures needed to illustrate their work and it could be cul­
turally accurate.

The Fishers press on. The work of translating the Old Tes­
tament is before them. Six translations are needed in the 
Chad. Indeed, the work of these missionaries will bring much 
faith to these people among whom they work. Pray for their 
work and ask what you can do to help bring God’s Word to 
these hungry people



Elaine Dixon (71) has been employed by 
Spokane (Washington) Public School for 
nine years. Recently she was promoted to the 
position of administrative secretary to the di­
rector of personnel services.

Mark and Debbie (Kitting 71) Sluder 
have moved to Charlotte, North Carolina, 
where Mark is the director of Christian educa­
tion at Trinity Presbyterian Church.

Along with teaching production agriculture 
at Greene Vocational School, Don Allen 
(72) is a pilot who flies speakers and mis­
sionaries to various locations in the eastern, 
central, and southern portions of the United 
States. Don, his wife Pam, and their four chil­
dren live on a small farm near Cedarville, 
Ohio.

Roger Miller (72) is general accounting 
supervisor for Simpson Paper Company in 
Vicksburg, Michigan. He and his wife Debbie 
live in Kalamazoo with their three children.

After being admitted to the California bar in 
1982, Kathryn (Karsian 74) Branman was 
associated with the firm of Shafer & Giar- 
dinelli through March, 1983. In April she 
opened her own law practice in Orange 
County, California. Her husband Jeffrey is an 
executive with King Koil.

Phil (74) and Becky McDonald are now 
missionary appointees under A.B.W.E., pre­
paring to serve the Lord in Togo, West Africa. 
In 1982 Phil completed work for a doctoral de­
gree at Michigan State University where his 
emphasis was educational planning and de­
velopment economics in third world coun­
tries. Phil, Becky, and son Matthew reside in 
Jenison, Michigan.

After accepting the pastorate at Evergreen 
Baptist Church, Tacoma, Washington, 
Howie Wolff (74) joined the Midland Volun­
teer Fire Department. This has given him 
many opportunities to share God’s grace, 
and he has seen his next door neighbor come 
to know Christ through this outreach.

At commencement ceremonies held 
June 4, 1983, Stephen Costley (76) re­
ceived the juris doctor degree from Dickinson 
School of Law, Carlisle, Pennsylvania.

Dale Johnson (76), an M.A. candidate in 
historical theology at Covenant Theological 
Seminary, St. Louis, Missouri, was the reci­
pient of the Max Belz Memorial Award for 
leadership in Christian education. The pre­
sentation was made during Covenant’s com­
mencement exercises.

On May 13, 1983, Michael Mariage (77) 
received the M.R.E. degree from Grand Rap­
ids Baptist Seminary. He and his wife Col­
leen (Ryan ’68N) are looking forward to the 
pastorate.

Kenton Amstutz (78) was graduated from 
the University of Osteopathic Medicine and 
Allied Health Sciences in Des Moines, Iowa. 
He and his wife Marilyn (Home 78) moved 
to Biloxi, Mississippi, where Kent is in a three- 
year residency program in pediatrics at 
Keesler Air Force Base.

Alan Morgan (79) has moved to 
Kalamazoo, Michigan, to assume the posi­
tion of assistant to the pastor in counseling at 
the Calvary Baptist Church.

Lisa Overturf (’79N) lives in Grand Junc­
tion, Colorado, and is presently an EKG tech­
nician.

De Land, Florida is the new address for 
Jeff (79) and Criss (Wilson ’82) Reep. Jeff 
has accepted an assistant basketball coach­
ing position at Stetson University in De Land.

Karen Seymour (79) has completed work 
for a masters degree in linguistics. She re­
cently attended A.B.W.E.’s candidate semi­
nar at Baptist Bible College, Clarks Summit, 
Pennsylvania.

Alan (79) and Janice (Zachary 79) Web­
ber were graduated from Miami University, 
Oxford, Ohio, in August, 1983. Janice re­
ceived the M.A. in theater. Allen received the 
M.M. in music theory and has begun work on 
his Ph.D. at Florida State Universiy.

David Woodall (79) has begun his final 
year of study at Grand Rapids Baptist Semi­
nary. He also teaches Bible and chemistry at 
Oakfield Baptist Academy where his wife 
Margot (Martens 78) teaches math and sci­
ence. The Woodalls live in Gowen, Michigan.

Craig Colas (’80) has begun his senior 
year of dental school at Case Western Re­
serve University, Cleveland, Ohio. His wife 
Nancy (Tenney ’81) is employed as a medi­
cal secretary.

Dave Cremean (’80) began work toward a 
master’s degree at the University of Dayton, 
Ohio, in August. He is a graduate assistant in 
the English Department.

Patty Farmwald (’80) is now employed by 
Cardinal Local Schools in Middlefield, Ohio. 
She is responsible for the special reading 
program.

In December, 1983, Mark Lones (’80) will 
finish seminary at Grand Rapids Baptist 
Seminary. He also works at Ford Paint Com­
pany. His wife Pam (Hammond ’80) works 
part time for Radio Bible Class as a mail 
analyst. They look forward to getting a pas­
torate soon.

Southfield, Michigan, is the new residence 
of Daniel Poole (’80) who is an account exec­
utive at WWJ and WJOI in Detroit. Dan writes 
and sells commercial time to various busi­
nesses in the area.

Michael (’80) and Debby (Zaller 78) 
Stephens reside in Xenia, Ohio. Michael 
works as employment manager for Greene 
Memorial Hospital and is looking forward to 
completing his master's degree in business 
administration in December. The Stephens 
have one son, Matthew, who is two years old.

On May 9,1981, James Carroll (’81N) and 
Deborah Moore ’82N) were married. They 
now live in Clairton, Pennsylvania, with their 
son Drew Alan who was born January 31, 
1982. Another son, Christopher Dale, was 
born January 29, 1983, but died hours after 
birth. James is general manager of a Bob 
Evans Farm restaurant in West Mifflin.

Russell Mierta (’81) is a professional 
photographer with Yearbook Associates, Mil­
lers Falls, Massachusetts. He resides in Bur­
ton, Michigan.

Houston, Texas, is the home of Brad and 
Bonnie (Vesilko '81) Price Brad has begun 
a career in graphics with Quality Repro­
graphics, and Bonnie teaches English at Mac 
Arthur High School.

Tim Graham (’82) recently moved to 
Taylor, Michigan, where he has accepted a 
teaching position at Baptist Park School.

Floyd Stanfill (’82) has been pastoring the 
Eel River Community Church near Warsaw, 
Indiana, since April. He is also in his second 
year of study at Grace Theological Seminary. 
His wife Karen (McHugh ’82) is a recep­
tionist at the Kosciusko Medical Clinic in War­
saw.

Donna Supplee (’82) has moved to Sioux 
Center, Iowa, to take a job as transcriptionist 
at Sioux Center Medical Clinic.

The new instrumental music instructor and 
marching band director at West Liberty- 
Salem High School, West Liberty, Ohio, is 
Richard Dustin (’83). He and his wife Debra 
(Oliver ’82) live in Urbana.

After spending the summer in Spain on 
M.I.S., Kris Hartman (’83) has returned to 
Oak View, California, where she is presently 
a pharmaceutical technician.

In August, 1983, Curtis Hoke (’83) suf­
fered a broken neck in a swimming accident. 
He is now recovering at Magee Rehabilitation 
Hospital, Room 352-B, 6 Franklin Plaza, 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 19102. Cards, 
letters, and prayers would be a great encour­
agement to him.

Cherie Horton (’83) has secured a posi­
tion at Shepherds Home and School for the 
mentally retarded at Union Grove, Wiscon­
sin, as a housemother and counselor.

Robin Jessup (’83) is the secretary for 
Career Placement and Counseling Services 
at Mt. Vernon Nazarene College, Mt. Vernon, 
Ohio.

Janalee Harris (73 married Bruce Hen- 
ninger on October 16, 1982, at Washington 
Heights Baptist Church, Dayton, Ohio. 
Janalee is probation counselor for the 
Montgomery County Juvenile Court in Day- 
ton.

John Dannenberg (78) and Paula Early 
were wed on May 28, 1983, in the First Bap­
tist Church of Cedar Springs, Michigan. John 
is pursuing a Master of Divinity degree at 
Grand Rapids Baptist Seminary, anticipating 
missionary service in Central Africa.

Deborah Wita (’83) became the wife of 
Stephen Churchill (’81) on August 6, 1983, 
at Emmanuel Baptist Church, Flint, Michigan.

On August 20, 1983, Cheryl Ripley married 
Norman MacKenzie (’81). The wedding took 
place at Dresserville Bible Baptist Church of 
Moravia, New York.

Theresa Godfrey and Thomas Paschall 
( 81) were married July 16, 1983, at Calvary 
Baptist Church, San Luis Obispo, California.

July 9, 1983, was the wedding day of 
Donna McHugh (’82) and Curtis Harris.

Keith Crankshaw (’82) and Barbara 
Ehrman (’82N) were united in marriage June 
18, 1983, at First Baptist Church, Hamburg. 
New York.

Calvary Baptist Church, Seymour. Indiana, 
was the scene of the June 11.1983, wedding 
of Cynthia Ulmer ( 83N) and David Cox, Jr.
(82).
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Sonja Coldren (’83N) became the wife of 
Wesley Kring on May 21,1983, at Faith Bap­
tist Church, Lafayette, Indiana.

Terry Schmidt (’83) and Steve Huggins 
(’83) were married August 12,1983, at Union 
Grove Baptist Church in Union Grove, Wis­
consin.

Marcia Mallare (’83) married Andrew Rob­
bins on July 4, 1983, at Bethel Baptist 
Church, Jamestown, New York.

Elaine Kandel and Kirk Keller (’83) be­
came one in Christ on July 2, 1983, at the 
First Baptist Church, Berlin, Ohio.

Gail Gromacki (’83) and David Lawhead 
(’83) exchanged wedding vows June 25, 
1983, at Grace Baptist Church, Cedarville, 
Ohio.

Jill Southward (’83) and Jeffrey Hackett
(’83) were united in marriage July 16,1983, at 
Southgate Baptist Church, Springfield, Ohio.

Sherry Blaker became the wife of Bradley 
Brandt (’83) on July 23, 1983, at Grace 
Chapel, West Liberty, Ohio.

First Baptist Church of South Otselic, New 
York, was the scene of the wedding of Louise 
Neal (’83) and Myron Cooper on August 6, 
1983.

Tammy Wilson (’83N) and Dale Davidson 
became one in Christ on April 9,1983, at First 
Baptist Church, Lapeer, Michigan. Dale is 
part owner of Autocraft Body Shop and 
Tammy serves as bookkeeper.

On September 3, 1983, Sandra Wagner 
(’81) and James Tassell (’83N) were joined 
in holy matrimony at Hillcrest Baptist Church, 
Bellefontaine, Ohio.

Minda Ager (’85N) and Scott Matson
(’84N) were married July 22, 1983, at Grace 
Baptist Church, Cedarville, Ohio.

Deborah Buining (’83) and Richard Carey 
were united in marriage on June 18, 1983, at 
the home of the bride’s sister in Fort Atkinson, 
Wisconsin.

Annette Walborn and Jonathan Selden
(’83) became one in Christ August 6,1983, in 
Wauseon, Ohio, at Faith Baptist Church. Jon 
is working toward a master s degree in history 
at the University of Dayton where he is a 
graduate assistant

James Philip Munsterman was born 
May 28, 1983, weighing 9 lbs. 13 oz. and 
measuring 21V2 inches. The proud parents 
are Ray and Beverly (Carlson ’68) Munster­
man who reside in Lombard, Illinois.

Deane (’68) and Linda Allen are delighted 
with the birth of Jillian Lee who arrived Feb­
ruary 13, 1983, weighing 8 lbs. Jill joins 
brother Jonathan, 5, and sisters Jessica, 4, 
and Johanna, 1.

April 20, 1983, was the arrival date of Kris­
tin Marie Jones. She weighed 8 lbs. 2 oz.

and measured 20% inches. The happy par­
ents are Paul (70) and Lona (Shafer ’72N) 
Jones. Kristin joins sister Kelly Lynn, 2. Paul 
is employment services administrator in the 
personnel department of The Moody Bible In­
stitute of Chicago.

Philip (71) and Rebecca (Harman 70) 
Mohler joyfully announce the birth of Titus 
Harman. Born May 12,1983, weighing 8 lbs.
6 oz. and measuring 20 inches, Titus joins 
brother Timothy, age 3.

Daniel (72) and Alice (Wilson 72) Mead 
rejoice in the arrival of Jeremy Thonr\as'on 
July 13, 1983, weighing 8 lbs. 12 oz. and 
measuring 21 inches.

Hillis and Janet (Hillery 73) Kauffman are 
proud to announce the birth of Aaron Joseph 
on June 7, 1983, weighing 8 lbs. 14 oz. and 
measuring 21 inches. Aaron joins brother 
Justin who is 3 years old.

February 28, 1983, was the arrival date of 
Paul Lincoln Compton. He weighed 9 lbs.
7 oz. and measured 21 inches. The de­
lighted parents are Jeffrey and Arlene 
(Knight 73) Compton. Paul joins brother 
John, age 3.

Jody Sue Overholt was born July 3, 1983, 
weighing 6 lbs 12 oz. and measuring 
21V2 inches. The happy parents are Steve 
(74) and Rebecca (Canine 74) Overholt. 
Jodie joins Joshua, 8, and Joanna, 5.

Linden (74) and Ellie (Dritsas 75) Kirby 
are pleased with the arrival of Lesley Dale on 
June 13. 1983, weighing 6 lbs. 5 oz. and 
measuring 19 inches. Lesley joins sister 
Lauren, 3. The Kirbys reside in Westminster, 
Colorado.

March 22,1983, was the arrival date of Ad­
rienne Marie who weighed 8 lbs. 7 oz. and 
measured 21 inches. The delighted parents 
are Wayne (75) and Darlene (Jones 75) Al­
dridge. Adrienne joins Jared, 5, and Philip, 
21/ 2.

Dave (’75N) and Kathy (Blalock ’75N) 
McGowen wish to announce the birth of 
Zachary Blaine on May 13, 1983. He 
weighed 9 lbs. 9 oz. and measured 
22 inches.

Jessica Ann Lansner, daughter of Thomas 
and Julia (Swallow 75) Lansner, was born 
May 15, 1983, in Northampton, Mas­
sachusetts. Thomas is currently employed by 
the University of Massachusetts Medical 
School and is working on an M.B.A. in health 
care management at Boston University. Julia 
will be returning to the University of Mas­
sachusetts in Amherst this fall as head ad­
ministrative clerk for Student Affairs.

Barry and Sarah (Harriman 75) Smith are 
happy with the birth of their son, Wade 
Campbell, born July 4, 1983, weighing 
5 lbs. 1 oz. and measuring 171/2 inches.

Thomas (76) and Karen (McBride ’79N) 
Pycraft announce the birth of Stephen 
Robert on January 21, 1983, weighing 9 lbs. 
2 oz. and measuring 22 inches. He joins 
brother Tommy, age 2.

Emily Elizabeth arrived August 24, 1982. 
Her delighted parents are James (76) and 
Virginia (Mitchell 71) Knapp.

Jerry and Becky (Sininger 77) Smith joy­
fully announce the birth of their son, 
Nathaniel Roger, born June 21,1983, weigh­
ing 7 lbs. 4 oz. and measuring 201A inches. 
He joins Andrew Preston, 2.

The proud parents, Dan (’77N) and 
Sandra (Holwerda 75) Schlappi announce 
the birth of Adam Douglas on August 2,1983, 
weighing 8 lbs. 6 oz. and measuring 
21 inches. Adam joins brothers Gabriel, 5, 
and Nicholas, 3.

Bethany Mae was welcomed October 16,
1982, by happy parents Gary and Susan 
(McCall ’77N) Herrick. Bethany weighed 
8 lbs. 4 oz. and measured 201/2 inches. She 
joins Heidi, 4, and Joel, 2. Gary is now serving 
as pastor of First Baptist Church of Corinth, 
New York.

Craig and Tawanna (Gibbons 77) Ander­
son are happy with the birth of Jessica Joy, 
born February 18,1983, weighing 8 lbs. 4 oz. 
and measuring 2OV2 inches.

Miriam Ruth was born May 28, 1983, 
weighing 7 lbs. 5 oz. and measuring 
191/2 inches. The joyful parents are Jeff and 
Marilee (Clark 77) Seago. Miriam Ruth and 
her parents reside in Helena, Montana.

Timothy and Donna (Radcliffe 77) 
Thompson rejoice in the arrival of Austin 
Jacob on January 18, 1983. He joins his sis­
ter Logan Jean, age 2.

Ruth Marie was born May 23,1983, weigh­
ing 8 lbs. 10 oz. Her happy parents are Ken­
neth (77) and Deborah (Dillsworth 77) 
Handyside. Ruth Marie joins brother John, 2.

Larry and Deborah (Hattenfield 78) 
Chandler happily announce the birth of their 
son Jeremy William, born August 4, 1983, 
weighing 7 lbs. 1 oz. and measuring
20 inches.

Delighted parents David (77) and Jana 
Burtner proudly announce the birth of their 
daughter, Lisa Jill, born July 30,1983, weigh­
ing 9 lbs. 6 oz.

Danielle Renee arrived June 9, 1983, 
weighing 8 lbs. 13 oz. and measuring
21 inches. The proud parents are Dave (78) 
and Renee (Globig 79) Lyons.

Wayne and Priscilla (Taylor 79) Sousley 
welcomed Sarah Anne on May 5, 1983. 
Sarah weighed 6 lbs. 11 oz. and measured 
191/2 inches.

The arrival date of Kirk Roger Ransom, 
weighing 7 lbs. 14 oz., was May 22, 1983. 
The happy parents are Roger and Deborah 
(Kissling 78) Ransom. Kirk joins sister 
Laura, 2.

David (’78N) and Beth (Willis 81N) Bos­
ton wish to announce the birth of Jonathan 
David on July 4, 1983, weighing 7 lbs. 10 oz. 
and measuring 2OV2 inches.

Justin David Limbaugh was born March 3,
1983, weighing 8 lbs. 12 oz. His proud par­
ents are Jack (’81N) and Debbie (Elmore 
’79N) Limbaugh.

Mark (’80) and Pamela (Hammond ’80) 
Lones rejoice in the arrival of Malachi Clifford 
on May 5, 1983, weighing 8 lbs. 4 oz. and 
measuring 22 inches.

Holly Jean Cross arrived June 21, 1983, 
weighing 7 lbs. 7 oz. The happy parents are 
Timothy and Marla (Waddle ’82) Cross.

Thomas and Deborah (Love 82) Steven­
son joyfully announce the birth of Laura 
Michelle, born May 20, 1983, weighing 6 lbs. 
6 oz. and measuring 2OV2 inches. Laura joins 
brother Andrew Lee. Tom is a landscaping 
foreman in Clementon, New Jersey.

Amanda Lynn was welcomed by her par­
ents, Mark (’82) and Danette (Lauver ’84N) 
McIntosh on May 19, 1983, weighing 7 lbs. 
6 oz. Amanda is the granddaughter of 
Richard and Barbara McIntosh.

J. Rankin MacMillan, 71, husband of Len- 
ora (Skinell ’32) MacMillan, died June 28, 
1983. He was born November 16,1911, and 
as a lifelong resident of Cedarville, was in the 
farming business. He served as a member of 
the Cedar Cliff Board of Education for sixteen
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Front row left to right: Jon Mitchell, Yontz Miller, Mark Green, Dave Wishart, 
Paul Beck, Brad Cronbaugh, Jim Chambers, Steve Gruber, Joel Woodcock, 
Scott Walker, Elvin King, Dan Estes, and Ron Miller.
Back row left to right: Jeff Kistler, Tom Burnette, Betty Bertschinger, John 
Hutchison, Jim Goetz, Bill Fenton, Mark Alexander. Paul Budnik, and Bruce 
Hambrick.

Ten years ago, an unusual event took place in the lives of 
20 Cedarville students. At Homecoming ’83, this group will be 
reunited for the first time. Known for their endurance, these 
men ran across the United States as part of the student body 
fund raising effort. The project was called “Cross Country for 
Christ,” and it stretched from coast to coast, more than 3,200 
miles.

Cross Country for Christ
The run started in the Oregon coast city of Astoria at noon, 

August 20, 1973, and ended in Portland, Maine, at 
11:45 p.m., September 7. Completed in I 8V2 days, about 
17 hours ahead of the schedule set at the start, this unique 
accomplishment may be the only one of its kind ever attempt­
ed by a group of collegians, according to an NCAA official.

It meant plodding onward 24 hours a day in relays, averag­
ing about 8 miles per hour, through chilling rains sweeping 
down from the mountains, and the furnace-like summer heat 
of Wyoming. The long grind produced some problems, but 
nothing major, as the runners ran around the clock following a 
schedule that proved to be tougher than expected. Each run­
ner logged two one-hour running periods each day for three 
consecutive days, with the fourth day off. Riding time was 
spent in the four vans which accompanied the runners. Those 
not running were kept busy, when not sleeping, giving inter­
views and addresses to various church groups along the way.

“The project, designed to raise $100,000, fell short of its 
goal,” stated Elvin King, organizer of the reunion. Asked if he 
would ever attempt another such rigorous endeavor, King re­
plied, “I’d have to give it a lot of thought.”

years and as a trustee of Cedarville College 
in the 40’s and 50’s.

Marianna (Frederick ’50) Bereis, Car­
michael, California, died March 6, 1981. She 
is survived by her husband Emory (’50).

Joseph Weah (74), a native of Liberia, 
West Africa, died in April, 1983. After gradua­
tion from Cedarville, he returned to Monrovia, 
Liberia, as assistant pastor of Calvary Baptist 
Church where he was also director of the 
Christian Day School. He was appointed 
chaplain of the Supreme Court of Monrovia, 
Liberia, in 1977. He is survived by his wife 
Victoria, who served in the circulation depart­
ment of the Cedarville College library (71- 
74), two daughters, and five sons.

Steven P. Sheetz (75), died March 6, 
1983, of a sudden illness. He is survived by 
his wife Linda (Cupan ’76N) and a four-year 
old son Jason who reside in Lindenwold, New 
Jersey.

Rebecca K. Kiimek (77) died June 22, 
1983, as the result of an automobile accident. 
She was a music instructor at Grandview 
Park Baptist School, Des Moines, Iowa, 
where she had taught since graduation.

Joel Hunter (’79N), Du Bois, Pennsyl­
vania, died June 22,1983, after an extended 
illness. He is survived by his parents and 
three brothers, one of whom, Nathan, is a 
1983 graduate of Cedarville College.

Lucia M. Strobridge, 61, died July 13,1983. 
She was born in Jamestown, Ohio, Sep­
tember 12, 1921, and had been a Cedarville 
resident for most of her life. She worked for 
several years at the college as a secretary-re­
ceptionist for the health center. Survivors in­
clude her husband Harold, and three sons, 
one of whom, Randy, is a 1981 graduate of 
Cedarville College.

Dr. George L. Lawlor, 75, Covington, 
Kentucky, Professor Emeritus of Greek and 
Bible at Cedarville College, died June 22, 
1983. He began teaching at Cedarville in

1959, retiring in 1974. He was chosen Honor­
ary Alumnus 1975. Lawlor Hall, a men’s dor­
mitory was named in his honor. Dr. Lawlor au­
thored several books including, Ecumenical 
Movement, Epistle of Jude, Aimah.. Virgin or 
Young Woman, and Beatitudes for Today 
After his retirement from Cedarville, he con­
tinued teaching at Northern Kentucky Bible 
Institute held at Calvary Baptist Church, 
Covington, Kentucky.

On May 9,1981, James Carroll (’81N) and 
Deborah Moore (’82N) were married. They 
now live in Clairton, Pennsylvania, with their 
son Drew Alan who was born January 31, 
1982. Another son, Christopher Dale, was 
bom January 29, 1983, but died hours after 
birth. James is general manager of a Bob 
Evans Farm restaurant in West Mifflin.

’JccuArm
Gordon (’55) and Alice Wimer are praising 

the Lord for the completion and dedication of 
the new dispensary in the Ivory Coast and for 
the provision of an additional nurse for the 
summer.

Larry (’60) and Beverly Smith report the 
dedication of a new church building for their 
work in Santiago, Chile. Fourteen believers 
were baptized in their first baptismal service.

Ernajean Lockerbie (’61) is on a six- 
month furlough in the states. The new printing 
equipment is in place in Chittagong, 
Bangladesh, but lacks the expertise of 
trained printers. She requests that you con­
tinue to send the small Bible story pictures 
from Sunday school papers.

John (’64) and Judy (Marcellus ’67) 
Bigelow continue their search for affordable 
property for their work in Valdez, Alaska. 
Their summer VBS program saw several de­
cisions for Christ.

Joyce Rudduck (’66) reports that she is 
fully recovered from the mysterious disease 
that has infected a number of the workers at 
the Malumghat Hospital, Bangladesh. She 
requests prayer as she prepares materials for 
various courses.

Ron (’67) and Sherry (Cearfoss ’69) Yea-
ter are expecting their third child in mid-Janu­
ary. Pray for them as they anticipate the need 
to start a new work. They have been in their 
present work in Moncton, New Brunswick, 
Canada, for 11Vi years.

Joseph (’68) and Sharon (Tallman '68) 
Hollaway are serving the Lord in New Zea­
land. They are thrilled as several have re­
cently been saved.

Bruce (’69) and Beverly (Hare ’72N) 
McDonald are in the ministry of church plant­
ing, presently serving in Fellowship Baptist 
Church, Austin, Texas.

Roy and Nancy (Towle ’69) Jones report 
the beginning of a new work in the city of Cos- 
lada, Spain. A meeting place has been ob­
tained and dedicated. They request prayer 
for this new venture.

Kenneth (70) and Alice Cole report a con­
tinuing staff shortage at the Leyte Baptist 
Clinic, Philippines. Pray that God will raise up 
medically trained individuals to help in that 
work.

Mark (79) and Deborah (Hall 83N) 
Seymour are planning to leave Quebec, 
Canada, for Chad, Africa, God’s chosen field 
of service for them, on September 6. Mark re­
cently took his ordination exam and was set 
apart for the gospel ministry. Pray for them as 
the move takes place.

Jack (77) and Lynne Caulfield have ac­
cepted a call to help in the work with Grace 
Bible Fellowship and the Cheshire Christian 
Academy in New Hampshire. Pray for them 
as they initiate a campus outreach program at 
Keene State College.



11

Tribute to Cedarville Chief

- RobertO. Impson

Cedar Cliff School District’s new superintendent has a 
tough act to follow. Yet, following Robert O. Impson’s (’48) 
twenty-eight year stint as superintendent of the Cedarville, 
Ohio, school system, could be considered an honor.

Impson, who has been superintendent of Cedar Cliff since 
August 10,1955, is looked upon by the local community as a 
man totally dedicated to work, generous to all, and an out­
standing leader.

More than 400 people paid tribute in grand style to this 
educator at an appreciation dinner in June catered by 
Dr. Allen Monroe. Following the dinner, several distinguished 
educators gave testimonials in honor of Impson. Special 
presentations followed and climaxed with giving Impson a 
sulky for his harness racing hobby and announcing that the

newly constructed wing at the Cedar Cliff School will be 
named the Robert O. Impson Educational Wing.

Since his graduation from Cedarville College in 1948, 
Impson has been an active Greene County community mem­
ber. He began his teaching career in Bellbrook where he 
taught English, social studies, and biology for two years and 
was promoted to the principalship his third year. Soon after 
this he became the superintendent of schools for the 
Bellbrook district. A short time later he was asked to become 
the Cedar Cliff School District Superintendent. Moving to 
Cedarville was “just like coming home” to both Impson and his 
wife, Edna Marie, for they had grown up and met at the Ohio 
Soldiers and Sailors Orphans’ Home (now called the Ohio 
Veterans Children’s Home) in Xenia, Ohio.

Responding to being called a workaholic, Impson replies: 
“It’s just that I like to keep active.” Keeping active could be 
called an understatement. Besides putting in 60 hours per 
week at the school, Mr. Impson generously donates his 
weekends and nights to groups who need a sports official, 
lecturer, bus driver, social director, football statistician, or 
other important positions that he fills so well.

The last to speak at his retirement dinner and program, 
Impson summed up by saying, “Work is work only if you’d 
rather be doing something else.” Robert Impson enjoyed his 
“work,” investing his life in the lives of thousands of young 
people.

Lounge Honors Alumni
Historically, Cedarville College has had several student 

lounge areas. “Society Hall was the first area. When Old Main 
was constructed in 1895, this room located on the third floor 
reflected the importance the founding fathers of the college 
placed on learning the social graces. ”

Through the years, the areas assigned for student activities 
varied as utilization of buildings changed. At one time a base­
ment room in the Carnegie Library -  now the Fine Arts Build­
ing -  served the purpose. In more recent years a small room 
in the current College Center next to the old gymnasium on 
central campus served as a student lounge. Major activities 
were conducted in either the cafeteria or the gymnasium as 
these facilities were available.

Today, the students have “Heritage Square”, a 12,500 
square foot area located on the second floor of the newly con­
structed Athletic Center.

‘“Heritage Square’ is designed to blend the fine traditions of 
the early days of Cedarville College with the student activities 
of today and tomorrow,” states Myron Youngman (76), Direc­
tor of Campus Activities. Youngman is responsible for coordi­
nating all student activities on campus as well as overseeing 
the utilization of the new activity center.

“Heritage Square” was chosen as the name because it is an 
ideal location to convey the traditions and fine heritage of the 
college which have been passed down from the very incep­
tion of the college in 1887.

“Heritage Square” will provide lounges and game areas for 
students, faculty, staff, and guests, and the area will feature a 
unique “turn-of-the-century” decor. A walking mall will include

storefronts of a general store and print shop reminiscent of 
early downtown Cedarville.

Contributed by the class of ’83 and already in place (cover­
ing an entire wall) is a photo wall mural of Old Main as it was in 
1914. A gazebo, display cases for memorabilia, and “The 
Gavelyte Deli” will be other featured areas.

A campaign to raise approximately $220,000 to complete 
Heritage Square is currently being conducted with the Heri­
tage Alumni of the college -  those who attended the college 
prior to 1954. Approximately $25,000 was pledged and/or re­
ceived by the end of August.

Mr. Roy Linton (’38), is serving as chairman of the Heritage 
Square Advisory Committee. Other members of the commit­
tee include: James Anderson (’38), Harper Bickett (’24), Hugh 
Ned Brown (’41), William Collins (’18), William Dunlap (’50), 
James Hartman (’52), Ed Irons (’52), Eugene Kavanagh ( 41), 
Walter Linton (’35), and Merle Rife (’16).
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ADDRESSES NEEDED
If you know the whereabouts of any of these alumni, please mail their addresses to the Alumni Office.

Leonard L. Myers ’66N
Mary Ann Myers ’74N
Steven C. Myers ’78N
Carolyn A. Napier '80
Mike Neally ’63N
Mary Ruth (Beerer ’67) Neece
Robin K. Neisen ’78N
Samuel A. Nelson ’80N
Laurie (Donnelly ’77N) Newbury
David E. Newton ’67
Maynard R. Norris ’68
Shane and Carol (Urban ’72) North
Thomas Norton ’79N
Matthew and Linda (Slates 71) O’Connell
Jill (Cannone ’81) O’Keefe
Stephen and Cynthia (Stelfox ’84N) O’Neal
Katherin L. Oakes ’80N
Terry Odom ’77N
Renae A. Olden ’80N
Jennifer S. (Knecht ’82N) Oliver
John Olson ’74N
Delores Osborn ’61
Deana J. Osborne ’77N
Beverly (Boertje ’75N) Ostrander
Daniel J. Otto ’80N
Allison D. Painter 79
Ellen J. Palser ’74N
Nicholas E. and Ann (Ferguson ’75N) Park 73
Kathleen (Lloyd ’68) Parker
Philip E. Parvin ’83N
Thomas R. Paschall ’81
Michael Pasquarello ’72N
Burdette Passmore Jr. ’79N
Sue Peacock 76
Donna (Ginter ’77N) Pearce
Patricia (Gardner ’78N) Pearson
Gwen (Larson ’75N) Penrose
Lucille M. Perla ’73N
Denise M. Perriog ’84N
Shirley J. Perry '74N
Anna M. Phillips ’80N
Michael and Debbie (Dautel ’79N) Phipps ’79N
Sharalyn Pearson ’76N
Jeff D. Pinson ’79N
Nora (Crandall ’80N) Pittsley
Lynn E. Podhaski ’70N
James Pollard 70
Franklin L. Polley ’80N
Norman Potts ’49
Janet (McClish ’64) Powell
Eugene Prather ’68
Paul Price ’49
Patricia N. Puriett ’84N
Dan Purdy ’69
Charles Rader ’51N
Rebecca Rader ’68
Edward J. Rarick ’80N
Joanne L. Raymond '83N
Eugene Reed '35

Debra L. Reeder’81N 
Lon Reising ’61
David and Karen (Droppa ’78N) Rejiester ’78N
Jodie (Beatty ’79N) Remnant
John Reynolds ’62N
Judy L. Rhines ’79N
Gary Rhodes 73
Keith E. Rice ’80
Lee A. Richards ’80N
Ruth (Boonstra ’66) Rider
David L. Riegsecker ’79N
Colleen (Caldwell ’74N) Roach
Linda (Stephens ’73N) Robbins
Christine A. Roberts ’75N
Craig and Diane (Williamson ’72N) Roberts 71
Dennis R. Roberts 73
Denis R. Rockwell ’66
Laura R. Rodriguez ’75N
Bruce Rogers ’72N
Rhonda L. Rogers 78
Ben G. Rooke 71N
James P. Rosa 73
Bonnie Rose ’68
Randy G. Rose 75
Lloyal Ross 34
Robert Ross ’34
David and Lori (’80N) Rossi 78
Anthony Rotondi ’65
Deborah Rouch ’69
Marvin W. Royse ’62
Elizabeth Ruiz ’83N
Lisa Rulison ’67
Sandy Rupert '77N
Lois Rush ’76N
Stephen J. Russell ’75N
Michelle R. Sagraves ’84N
Robert V. Salter ’80N
John H. Sammons Jr. '66
Andrea L. Sayen ’83N
Debra Schmidt ’77N
Jane C. Schmitz ’83N
Paul R. Schmutzler ’80N
Sandra (Staehli ’59N) Schneppe
Terri D. Schofield '80N
LLoyd A. Schopmeyer 72N
Carol (Schrotberger ’69N) Schraufe >
Steven R. Schutte 74N 
Donna L. Schwartz ’83N 
Rebecca (Gifford 73N) Searcey 
Sundie L. Seefried ’83N 
Leanne Seidelman ’77N 
Patricia Seljan Jr. 72N 
Nancy Sell ’73N 
Robert C. Senseney ’72N 
Wayne Sergeant 76 
Fonda (Leach ’80N) Setters 
Ruthanna E. (Turek '81N) Shanley 
Catherine A. Sharp 74 
Larry D. Sharpless '66

James T. Shaw ’55
Deborah A. (Rowland ’77N) Sherman
Joy (Savage ’75N) Sherwood
Rebecca Shimargis ’75N
Dean Shugars 74
Kim L. Simmons 79
John C. Simons ’75N
Steven and Sandy (Stevens ’76N) Skees 74
Christine (Howard ’76N) Skinner
Perry and Donna (Parker ’68N) Skinner ’67
Norman W. Sloan ’75N
David A. Smith Jr. ’83N
Betty Smith '62
Bryan D. Smith ’78N
Dale E. Smith ’73N
Donna Smith ’56N
George W. Smith ’79N
Larry and Dawn (McDaniel '81N) Smith 76
Michael R. Smith 77N
Randall Smith ’80N
Roger W. Smith '50
Stephen E. Smith ’77N
Gloria J. Smucker ’73N
Anne (Bailey 73) Snedaker
Susan (Perry 78) Snyder
Edward L. Solack ’79N
Barbara (Harris 76) Speelman
Dawn Marie Spencer 78
Jeanne (Risko ’69) Spencer
Denise H. Spicer ’80N
James A. Sprague ’66N
Linda (Davis ’81N) Sprague
George Tulloch ’66N
Patricia A. Turney 76
Victor T. Ugenyi ’81
Roger Ulsh '50
Ruth Underwood ’75N
Marienne Vail '80
Debra Valizuette 77N
Joseph C. Vallee '82N
Pamela (Hager ’73N) Van Dyk
David Vanderground ’67
Lori A. Vest ’83N
Bruce D. Viall ’81N
Elizabeth Viall ’72N
Ruth (Wriggelsworth 69} Vincem
Paul W. Vinson 71N
Fraser Vipond ’64N
Shirley (Soutdt ’73G) Volpe
Ronald L. Wackier ’78N
Marlene (Syphers ’73N) Waehner
Deanna J. Wagnitz ’77N
Gerald Wagnitz ’63
Susan R. Wagoner ’82N
Lynda C. Wainscott 71
Clarence E. Walker 60N
James T. Walker '84N
Terry N. Wall'81N
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